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Bethel High School School Circular 19069 15/7/2020

Dear Parents,

The summer vacation will commence from 13 July 2020 to 31 August 2020 and we hope students can spend their
time wisely to prepare for the new academic year. Please see the arrangements and reminders below:

1. Report card
The electronic version of the report card will be sent via email in August 2020 and the printed version will be

distributed to students in September 2020.

2. Summer holiday exercise (S.2 — S.4 students in 2020/21)

Students should finish all the summer holiday exercises and return to their class teacher on 2 Sep 2020. For details,
please see the table below:

Form Subject Title Publisher
English Summer Adventure in Epglish 1 Hong Kopg Educational
- (S.1 to S.2)(Third Edition) Publishing Company
Mathematics Let's Go! Mathematics Summer Panllgy@s Educational
Festival (S.1-S.2) Publishing Company
English Summer Adventur‘e in Epglish 2 Hong ang Educational
- (S.2 to S.3)(Third Edition) Publishing Company
Mathematics Let's Go! Mathematics Summer Panlloyds Educational
Festival (S.2-S.3) Publishing Company
English Summer Adventur§ in En.g.lish 3 Hong Kopg Educational
S3 (S.3to S.4) (Th1r§ Edition) Publishing Company
Mathematics Let's Go! Mathematics Summer Panlloyds Educational
Festival (S.3-S.4) Publishing Company
Remarks:
1. Students should purchase the summer holiday exercises in any branches of Joint Publishing (HK) Ltd.
if they did not place any order in the school.
2. For Non-Chinese Speaking Students, S.1 to S.5 School-based Chinese Summer Exercises will be
prepared by our teachers and distributed on 16 July 2020.
3. All the summer holiday assignment for senior form students will be arranged by the subject teachers.
4. Students should finish all the final exam papers and return to their subject teachers on 2 September
2020.

3. Purchase of textbooks

Bookstore: Joint Publishing (H.K.) Co. Ltd. (Please see the booklist for details.)

Students who wish to order the textbooks through the school should put the original order form into the
collection box in the General Office by 24™ July (before 1:00 p.m.). No deposit is required.

Orders placed through the school before the deadline will enjoy a 10% discount. Students who miss the deadline
can still purchase the textbooks at the bookstore with a 5% discount.

Enquiry hotline: 2475 6587 (Yuen Long Branch, Joint Publishing (H.K.) Co. Ltd.)

Address: 328-332, 3/F, Yuen Long Plaza, Castle Peak Road, Yuen Long.

Please check the title, edition and year of publication of the books to make sure students purchase the right books
listed on the booklist.

Parents can buy the textbooks from any bookstore. Please do not buy any used books with answers or missing
pages that may affect students’ learning.

4. Purchase of school uniform and PE uniform

“Victoria Uniform’ is our supplier for the school uniform and PE uniform. A price list can be obtained from the
General Office or from the company. Parents can buy the school uniform at any company as long as the design and
pattern are complying with the school dressing code.

® Address: Shop 6 , G/F , Fook Shun Building , No 53 Ma Wang Road , Yuen Long (near Exit B2, Long Ping Station)
@ Tel: 2321 9282
® Business Hours: 10:45 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. (Monday to Sunday, closed on Labour Holidays)



5. Results of S.4 subject selection and class allocation

The results of S.4 subject selection and class allocation will be released on 16 July 2020. Students can check the
results on the school website or in person.

6. First day of school for the 2020/21 academic year

® Date: 1¥ September, 2020 (Tuesday)
® Time: S.1to S.6 (8:15 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.)
® Time: S.1to0 S.6(8:15a.m.to 11:30 a.m.)
®  Dress Code: Summer school uniform
® Things to bring: Stationery, a note book, a school bag and 12 photos (1.5 inches x 2 inches).
Remarks:
i)  Students should take photos in summer school uniform, with the school badge clearly visible, and with a neat
and tidy appearance. Photos which do not meet the school requirements will be rejected.
ii) In case of class suspension announced by the Education Bureau due to adverse weather conditions, the School

Opening Ceremony will be postponed to 2™ September 2020 (8:15 a.m. — 11:30 a.m.).

7. Fees for the 2020/21 academic year

Around HK$500 will be collected which covers the House membership fee, the Student Union membership fee, the
PTA membership fee, the school-based management fee and the fees for buying a student handbook, a student card,
and the exercise books, etc. A school notice will be issued to you in early September for further details.

8. Enquiries
Should you have any enquiries, please feel free to contact the General Office at 2471 2622. The office hours of

the General Office during the summer holidays are Monday to Friday (9:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m.; 2:00 p.m. —
4:00 p.m.) and Saturday (9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.) except public holidays.

Please sign the electronic circular by 20 July 2020. Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours faithfully,

Chan Ka
(Principal)



